## Regular Monthly Meeting May 12, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, May 12, 2005, 7:00 PM, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Sherry Wehr and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The police report was read.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Resolution #2 of 2005, Peddlers and Solicitors, to increase the rate to \$25 per day and \$100 per week.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to adopt resolution #3 of 2005, Supporting the New Castle Rotary Club, Entrepreneur of the Year Award.

## **Public Comment:**

Mr. Oran Allen, 129 Savannah Gardner Road, stated that the Savannah Gardner Road and Reno Lane is being damaged and is in poor condition due to logging being done in that area.

Mr. Jim Bintrim, 204 Hoover Road, stated that a new reporting form be developed for the Public Works Department, and Mr. Bintrim contacted several state agencies and was told that the Township Solicitor would advise the Board of Supervisors. Township Solicitor Gabe Cilli, stated that he has reviewed the form in question and that is meets the minimum requirements set forth in the Township Code. Mr. Bintrim then questioned and wanted an explanation of items on the activity sheet, and stated that the Road Master should be on the job with the Road Crew. Mr. Bintrim also stated that the road in the new development of Jasons's Woods the mud on the grated bank is going to come onto the roadway when it rains and would like this to be corrected.

Mr. Paul Kennedy, Links Drive asked if Links drive could be swept.

Mr. Ken Cannon, asked who is the Road Master and does he collect wages for that position. Mr. Albertini stated that he and Larry Herman are both part-time roadmasters as needed.

Greg Zeiler, 3018 New Butler Road, asked why is the addition, to the municipal building being built with Non Union workers? Mrs. Wehr stated that the project was awarded to the lowest bidder and that the requirements are for prevailing wage. Mr. Zeiler also asked if the Township had any plans to enact an no jake brake area on the 422 by-pass.

Mr. Christopher Buck, asked if the speed limit could be changed on Gardner Stop Road, he stated that if it was a turnback road a request could be made for a traffic study.

Mr. Scott Campbell, asked if Watch Children signs could be placed on Sherwood Drive, he also stated that the police may use his property to watch for speeding vehicles.

Mr. Bill Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that problem with 4 wheelers continues around the area, and asked if something could please be done.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner Secretary-Treasurer